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May 30, 2024 
   
Delivered electronically to Spencer Boudreau at spencerboudreau1234@gmail.com   
   
Subject: Complaint filed by Joann E. Law, Case #153855  
   
Dear Spencer Boudreau:  
    
Below is a copy of an electronic letter sent to Joann Law concerning a complaint 
filed with the Public Disclosure Commission (PDC).   
   
As noted in the letter to Ms. Law the PDC has dismissed this matter per RCW 
42.17A.755(1) and WAC 390-37-060(1)(a) and will not conduct a more formal 
investigation into these allegations or take further enforcement action in this 
matter.    
  
If you have questions, you may contact Tanya Mercier, PDC Compliance Officer, by 
e-mail at pdc@pdc.wa.gov.   
   
Sincerely,                 Endorsed by,  

  
 /s/ Electronically Signed   /s/ Electronically Signed  
Tanya Mercier  
Compliance Officer  

  Kim Bradford, Deputy Director  
for Peter Frey Lavallee, PDC 
Executive Director 
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May 30, 2024  
  
Delivered electronically to Joann E. Law at lawje777@gmail.com  
 
Subject: Complaint about Spencer Boudreau, Case #153855  
  
Dear Joann Law:  
  
The Public Disclosure Commission (PDC) has completed its review of the complaint 
you filed on May 10, 2024.  The complaint alleged that Spencer Boudreau (the 
“Respondent”), a current City Council Member for the City of Longview, may have 
violated RCW 42.17A.710 by failing to report a gift on the Personal Financial 
Affairs Statement (F-1) for calendar year 2023. 
 
PDC staff reviewed the allegation(s) and the filing history of the Respondent and 
found the following:  

• The cashier’s check, provided as evidence in your complaint, was made in 
payment for the Longview Centennial Days gala in 2023.  Mr. Boudreau, in 
his response to the complaint, identified the check and said, “the cashiers 
check in question is from my personal checking account and was used to pay 
for the tickets as I do not write checks enough to have a checkbook of “normal 
checks.”  
 

• A ticket for the event was $100 per person.  As you said in your complaint, 
Mr. Boudreau and his wife attended the event together which would have 
incurred a cost of $200 for the tickets.  The cashier’s check amount is $200. 
 

• Per RCW 42.52.010, the gala tickets do not qualify as a “gift” since Mr. 
Boudreau personally paid the full price for the tickets nor is there a 
requirement for Mr. Boudreau to report his attendance at the event, under 
RCW 42.17A.710, since he personally paid for his and his wife’s admission to 
the event.  
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Based on these findings, staff has determined, in this instance, there is no evidence 
of a violation warranting further investigation. The PDC finds that no further action is 
warranted and has dismissed this matter per RCW 42.17A.755(1) and WAC 390-37-060(1)(a). 

 
If you have questions, you may contact Tanya Mercier, PDC Compliance Officer, by 
e-mail at pdc@pdc.wa.gov. 

 
Sincerely,                 Endorsed by,  

  
 /s/ Electronically Signed   /s/ Electronically Signed  
Tanya Mercier  
Compliance Officer  

  Kim Bradford, Deputy Director  
for Peter Frey Lavallee, PDC 
Executive Director 
  

 
cc: Spencer Boudreau 
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